
To support a growing community and address the congestion along River Street, 
Ballina Shire Council is continuing plans to duplicate River Street from the Pacific 
Highway to Kerr Street. Once complete, the four-lane roadway will double the road’s 
current capacity and cater for traffic up until 2036. 

Council resolved at its October 2019 meeting to exhibit the concept plans and seek 
community feedback. 

The concept plans can be viewed at Council’s Customer Service Centre, shire libraries 
and on council’s website ballina.nsw.gov.au/riverstreetduplication

To make a submission:

•	 Write to Ballina Shire Council, PO Box 450, Ballina NSW 2478

•	 Email council@ballina.nsw.gov.au

•	 Provide feedback online at ballina.nsw.gov.au/riverstreetduplication

 submissions close: Friday 6 December 2019.

Community Information Sessions

During the exhibition period, council will host two community information sessions at 
the Council Chambers, 40 Cherry Street, Ballina:

•	 2pm Tuesday 19 November 2019

•	 5pm Thursday 21 November 2019.

These information sessions will present the concept plans, and highlight the impacts 
on adjacent properties and intersections. If you would like to attend one of these 
information sessions please RSVP by Monday 18 November 2019 by emailing 
communications@ballina.nsw.gov.au or telephone 1300 864 444.

Enquiries: Patrick Knight, Development Engineer, Ph 1300 864 444.

Concept Design for River Street Duplication  
Exhibition and Information Sessions

New location for 4WD permit kiosk - Lennox Head

The Lennox Head 4WD permit kiosk has been moved and is now located on Camp 
Drew Road, about 400 metres past the Lennox Head- Alstonville Surf Life Saving Club. 

This new location will be more convenient as it’s much closer to the Seven Mile Beach 
access road. 

Locals and visitors can also purchase a 4WD permit via the EasyPark App. Simply, 
download the app before accessing the beach, enter the location code (Seven Mile 
Beach is 402021), your registration number and choose your permit and payment 
option. For more information visit easypark.com.au 

For more information about 4WD access in Ballina Shire visit ballina.nsw.gov.
au/4wdbeachaccess

Enquiries: Joe Sabine, Ranger Team Leader, Ph 1300 864 444

Council is inviting submissions for suitably qualified and experienced Organisation/
Contractor to provide a comprehensive Wildlife Hazard Management Services at Ballina 
Byron Gateway Airport for a five year period.

Tender documentation can be obtained via tenders.ballina.nsw.gov.au/eTendering/ 
(new providers need to register to access documentation) or from Council’s Customer 
Service Centre, 40 Cherry Street, Ballina.

 tenders close: 2pm (AEDT) Tuesday 3 December 2019. Late tenders will not 
be accepted.

Enquiries: Tim Weeks, Coordinator Airport Operations, Ph 02 6686 1489. 

Tender - RFT1150 Provision of Wildlife Hazard Management 
Services at the Ballina Byron Gateway Airport

Council has prepared a planning proposal to amend Schedule 1 – Additional Permitted 
Uses of Ballina LEP 2012 to facilitate with consent a service station, and 1 retail 
premises with a gross floor area not exceeding 100m2, at Lot 2 DP 527953, 246-250 
Lismore Road, Wollongbar.

The subject property is shown outlined in red on the aerial photo below. 

The planning proposal (BSCPP 19/003) will be on public exhibition between Wednesday 
13 November 2019 and Friday 13 December 2019 at:

•	 Council’s Customer Service Centre 
between 8.30am and 4.30pm Monday to 
Friday. 

•	 Community Access Points and on 
Council’s website ballina.nsw.gov.au/ 
exhibitiondocuments

Council has been authorised as the local 
plan-making authority and given delegation 
by the Department of Planning, Industry 
and Environment to make or not make the 
local environmental plan (s3.36(2) of the 
Environmental Planning and Assessment Act).

Persons making a submission may need to 
disclose political donations/gifts provided to 
a Councillor or council employee.  Significant 
penalties apply for non-disclosure.  For 
further information visit the Department of 
Planning, Industry and Environment’s website 
planning.nsw.gov.au 

 submissions close: Friday 13 December 2019

Enquiries: Klaus Kerzinger, Strategic Planner, Ph 1300 864 444

Ballina Local Environmental Plan 2012
Planning Proposal BSCPP 19/003 246 – 250 Lismore Road, 
Wollongbar 

Do you know a group or individual making a significant contribution to our community?

They could be achieving in sports, arts or the environment. They may organise a 
community or sporting event or work tirelessly behind the scenes. Nominate them for a 
2020 Ballina Shire Australia Day Award. 

Award categories include:

•	 Community Event of the Year

•	 Arts/Cultural Award

•	 Sporting Achievement Award

•	 Young Citizen of the Year (30 years and under)

•	 Senior Citizen of the Year (60 years and over)

•	 Volunteer of the Year

•	 Environmental Award (NEW CATEGORY).

To nominate collect a nomination form from council, a shire library, Ballina Visitor 
Information Centre or nominate online at ballina.nsw.gov.au/australiaday

 nominations close: Monday 2 December 2019.

Enquiries: Tracy Lister, Coordinator Communications, Ph 1300 864 444.

2020 Ballina Shire Australia Day Awards
Nominations Close 2 December 2019

Like us on Facebook

Customer Service Centre / Chambers 40 Cherry Street, PO Box 450, Ballina NSW 2478  Office Hours 8.15am to 4.30pm, Monday to Friday (excluding public holidays)

Community Access Points Business papers and documents on exhibition can be viewed at Council’s Customer Service 
Centre; Alstonville, Ballina and Lennox Head Libraries, and council’s website ballina.nsw.gov.au/exhibitiondocuments

Submissions are publicly available documents.  
For details on how Council manages submissions visit ballina.nsw.gov.au/privacypolicy

Email council@ballina.nsw.gov.au  
Web ballina.nsw.gov.au  
Telephone 1300 864 444
Emergency After Hours 02 6626 6954  

Council has prepared amendments to the Ballina Shire Development Control Plan 
2012 (the DCP). ‘Element T’ incorporates controls to address amenity impacts 
associated with the retention of existing dwellings as part of attached dual occupancy 
development.  

The draft amendments are proposed to apply to the R2 Low Density Residential zone 
at Alstonville and Wardell, taking effect only once LEP amendments, which permit 
attached dual occupancy development, have been finalised. 

Persons making a submission may need to disclose political donations/gifts provided 
to a Councillor or Council employee. Significant penalties apply for non-disclosure.  

For further information visit the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment’s 
website planning.nsw.gov.au 

The draft DCP amendments are available for public viewing at council’s Community 
Access Points and website ballina.nsw.gov.au/exhibitiondocuments

 submissions close: Friday 13 December 2019

Enquiries: Klaus Kerzinger, Strategic Planner, Ph 1300 864 444

Ballina Shire Development Control Plan 2012  
Draft Amendment to Chapter 4 Residential and Tourist  
Accommodation - Element T - Incorporation of Existing  
Dwellings into Attached Dual Occupancy Development



An Extraordinary Meeting will be held on Monday 18 November 2019 at 4.00 pm at the Ballina 
Shire Council Chambers, 40 Cherry Street, Ballina.
The business to be transacted is: 
1.	 Acknowledgement of Country
2.	 Apologies
3.	 Declarations of Interest
4.	 Deputations
5.	 DA 2017/707 - 5 Rayner Lane Lennox Head - Dwelling House

Notice of Extraordinary Meeting

Customer Service Centre / Chambers
40 Cherry Street, PO Box 450 
Ballina NSW 2478

Office Hours 8.15am to 4.30pm  
Monday to Friday (excluding public holidays)

Email council@ballina.nsw.gov.au 
Web ballina.nsw.gov.au
Telephone 1300 864 444
Emergency After Hours 02 6626 6954


